BHUU BOARD RETREAT  July 6, 2018                                    Minutes 

Meeting this 6th day July, 2018 in the gracious home of new Board President Nadine Wetzel-Curtis;  attending were:  P. Shifferd, Thompson, Barisonzi, Schmidt, V. Rude and  Genereaux. 

Nadine shared spread sheets on topics to be covered, and opened the session by sharing a quote of Martin Luther King Jr. on Agape Love:  the love that might save the world – an understanding of good will for all.
I.   OWL Classes:  feeling it’s time to launch the program, Nadine reported on progress to date and asked for guidance in moving forward.   Consensus was that the commitment has been made to the program and that BHUU should schedule sessions and begin:

· Announce that we are ready to offer this to the public;

· publicize the program and dates via various press releases / website;

· seek to covers costs on a “donation” basis.

II.  LEADERSHIP DEVELOPMENT:   Concern was expressed over how to nurture more leadership within the fellowship.  GOAL is to find a niche for all members to contribute.  It was suggested that that we meet with each member individually on a one-to-one basis, to identify where they could play a part.

Shifferd noted that once she tabulates the volunteer survey list, we could then focus one those who have not yet found that niche, and meet w/ them individually.
Thompson brought up the continuing concern for the need for “pastoral care”;  it was noted that no plan is yet in place to communicate to others when there is a need for contact.  How do we become aware of circumstances, esp of new members?       

It was strongly felt that we need a plan to pull all into the “beloved community” we seek to build;   JGx suggested several of us commit to tagging/getting to know a specific new member one-on-one, and offered to begin.   Shifferd, Nadine and Valerie each spoke up for each of the others.  Goal is to smooth their integration into our fellowship.

III.    IMPROVED SERVICES / as in program, homilies, sermons, message:
Concern was expressed for those times when a service speaker seems to lack focus or wanders beyond topic, in conjunction with our aspiration to offer services that insure that those attending BHUU leave with a feeling that their time was well spent.
Appreciation was expressed for the (far greater) amount of times our volunteer membership is successful in bringing organized and topical messages to the fellowship.   Judy B noted that some pre-coaching, working with a speaker may be a solution.   All were in agreement that we expand / energize our on-going search for Guest speakers and clergy.
IV.   ACCESSIBILITY ISSUES:   continuing concerns are with access to the church  building’s lower level and cost to install elevator.   Senior members related previous studies and costs quoting $35,000 (or more) to install one, made more complicated by various limitations of the building itself that had made it impractical.   Shifferd offered to root out earlier feasibility study done on the elevator issue.   

Other building issues (mold & mildew downstairs, water leakage, narrow land borders) were discussed, along with the need to ID a new Building Committee.

Valereie Rude will ask Brian to update us on whether we needed another fix to  drain tiles and condition of gutters;  Tom Gelineau had offered some help in this area as well.   JGx asked the question if the building still works for our needs?

Board Chair brought up the issue that “as we are experiencing more dogs in   attendance at fellowship – perhaps a policy needs to be developed?”, noting that there may be members who have allergies or perhaps an aversion to animals.  All agreed this was reasonable and to assign the topic to an unsuspecting committee for study and report back.
V.  “TRANSPARENCY” / COMMUNICATIONS:    Board Chair felt there was a need to insure that officers, both Board and committee minutes /decisions are  readily available to all BHUU members.   Besides the list of officers and committees printed in the Directory, Shifferd & Thompson noted where “Minutes” were posted in the BHUU office.   Consensus is to forward all such things to Colten S, to add to our BHUU website.

VI.   SAFETY/BUILDING ISSUES:   Concerns with safety issues recently iterated will need to be addressed by a functioning committee, and reported back to membership once this takes place.  

VII   WHITE SUPREMACY ie “White Privilege”.   A study topic suggested at the GA covered “how we can dismantle” and can become more involved in addressing this issue;  what are our roles and responsibilities as Caucasians?    Consensus is that yes, this would be an appropriate and interesting study topic in the new term.
There being further discussion and topics of interest there was no time for on this agenda, the meeting was adjourned to the dinner table at 6:45 p.m.

                                                                Submitted by Jude Gx, 
                                                                Willing Volunteer & Scribe.   
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